## OLD HARLOVIANS CLUB

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at the St. Johns Arts and Recreation Centre on Saturday 15 May 1993

45 Members attended the Meeting.

Before the Meeting commenced, Henry Smith-Daye (17-26) pulled the ribbon to unfurl the Banner depicting the School badge, which now hangs above the Chancel steps in the Chapel.

- 1. As the Minutes had been previously circulated to everyone they were taken as read. Their adoption was proposed by Stan Porcher, seconded by Lionel Stout, and accepted by the Meeting. There were no matters arising.
- 2. The Treasurer, Michael Slater, reported that the total income last year was £1256.96, £178 of which was received as donations towards the Banner/Plaque. The total expenditure for the year was £971.35, which left a current balance of £1300.06. The adoption of the Accounts was proposed by Richard Atkins, seconded by Stan Porcher, and passed unanimously. There were no matters arising.
- 3. Stan Porcher proposed, and Lionel Stout seconded, the reelection of Michael Dyke as Secretary. This was carried unanimously.
- 4. Richard Atkins proposed, and Michael Dyke seconded, the re-election of Michael Slater as Treasurer. This was carried unanimously.
- 5. The Meeting unanimously agreed that the Committee should be re-elected en bloc.
- 6. The Secretary reported that no action had been taken to discover the missing names and dates of the School headmasters for inclusion on the brass plaque. Michael Slater, who has time available, volunteered to investigate this matter further, and it was decided to postpone a decision on the future of the plaque until the next A.G.M. to see whether the complete list can be ascertained.
- 7. Before the tickets for the raffle were sold the Chairman announced that the proceeds would go towards the lych-gate appeal. The Banner which was produced by the ladies at St. Johns was completed at no charge to us, but we were requested, in lieu of this, to make a donation towards the appeal for the lych-gate which is now in urgent need of repair. This year's donations of £75, plus half of last year's appeal, plus £193 from this year's raffle (three times the normal amount) come to a total of £350, which the Club will donate to St. Johns A.R.C.

Minutes continued.

- 8. It has been suggested by a member in Canada that a blazer badge be made available. The Meeting showed some interest in this, so the Secretary will investigate prices and availability. During the discussion on this topic it was suggested that a lapel badge could be worn more frequently, so this, plus cuff-links with the School crest on, were also to be investigated.
- 9. John West and his staff were thanked for the excellent meal and arrangements, and it was agreed to invite him to cater for us again next year, at the same venue, on the 14th May 1994.

## 10. Any Other Business:

The Secretary read out a letter from the Harlow Cricket Club asking if any of our members had any photographs, memorabilia, press cuttings or personal memories of the Marigolds cricket field. If anyone has any such memories, etc., please inform the Secretary.

It was announced that Ken Yates, who had been at the Meeting last year, had died, and the Secretary was requested to write a letter of condolence to his wife.

Roy Bailes suggested that the cups should be found a permanent home, and the Harlow Museum was suggested. Richard Atkins suggested that maybe one of the cups could be presented to Marigolds to perpetuate the link with the cricket ground. The Meeting decided to leave it to the discretion of the Committee.

Robert Collins wished it to be known that he did not take any part in the discussion on the cups!

There being no other business the Meeting closed at 10.30 p.m.

## 

Richard Atkins 50-58 Victor Bellingham 54-59 41-48 Don Burridge 44-50 Michael Collins Robert Collins 40-45 50-54 Geoffrey Davey Barry Dwyer 57-62 Richard Ellice 53-63 47-52 Alan Haigh David Illsley 56-61 Graham Keeler 54-58 47-55 David Morgan Ken Muir 30-35 Michael Philbrick 44-50 Stan Porcher 20-24 John Pryor 58-64 Barry Reid 53-58 Michael Slater 50-58 Roger Smith 54-59 Lionel Stout 42-46 48-50 Charles Tucker Bob West 41-45 Tony White 51-56

Ray Bailes 44-50 Bill Billing 45-51 38-41 Roy Chapman R. Alan Collins 35-41 Tony Cook 48-57 S. Norman Dellow 33-38 Michael Dyke 50-58 R. Jim Gilbert 49-53 Andrew Haigh 55-60 Norman Jackson 54-61 Robin Lemale-Fawssett 55-61 Richard Morgan 53-58 41-51 John Parsons Colin Porcher 46-53 John Power 38-42 Roger Pyle 53-58 Robert Reynolds 55-60 Robin Smith 44-50 Henry Smith-Daye 17-26 Anthony Tolfts 44-50 \_\_ Keith Warder 58-63 L. Whitby 41-46

## 

Graham Alcock 38-47 Bob Barham 40-42 K. Belben 41-46 Harry Britten 34-42 Malcolm Careless -56 David Chainey 51-54 Peter Chivers John Collins 36-45 John Congdon 35-44 Peter Cottee 48-52 Chris Dadson 55-61 Tony Eastwood 49-56 John Foulds 32-35 A. Funston 51-56 G. Hart 31-36 Michael Hoffman 57-62 Roger Kenningale 56-61 S.C.B. Mee 24-34 Joe Norris 33-39 Alan Peacock 39-43 Norman Pegrum 38-43 Howard Pyle P. Roubottom 53-63 David Seward 52-61 Jack Smart 23-33 Graham Stew 62-65 David Truscott 56-61 19-25 Eddy Walsh Michael Weeks 50-58 John Welch 41-46 David White 58-64 Brian Willats 40-45 R. Wykes 33-39

Michael Baggott 39-45 Peter Barnes 58-64 Howard Bodger Alan Careless 42-52 P. David Chadwick -61 Neil Chapman 39-41 C. Clarke 24-28 Richard Collins Michael Cottee 48-50 Colin Crouchman 43-48 John Dean 43-46 David Fish 44-49 -38 Tom Foulds 35-42 David Graham David Hill Andrew James 51-57 Peter Madsen 50-56 Chris. Moon 54-60 David Palmer 45-49 44-49 Graham Peacock Barry Pyle 57-63 Jimmie Roe 40-45 39-46 Roger Russell Michael Sharpless 44-50 R. Spicer 33-41 Brian Totman John Upsall 59-64 39-44 Frank Warboys Alan Welch John West 49-53 47-51 John White Don Williams 44-48